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TOWN OF TUFTONBORO  
CONSERVATION COMMISSION 

Town Offices, 240 Middle Road, Tuftonboro, NH 03816 
February 07, 2019 

MINUTES 

 
Members Present:   Chairman Steve Wingate, Members Larry Gil and Ray Everest, Selectman’s Representative Lloyd Wood 
 
Members Absent:  Vice Chairman Mike Phelps, Members Kate Nesbit and Mark Howard  
 
Staff Present:  Linda Bean, Administrative Secretary 
 
Meeting called to order by Chairman Wingate.  Meeting was opened at 6:42 PM.  
 

I. Discussion Items 
A.  Land Use Change Tax Warrant 

     Steve Wingate met with the selectmen on 02/04/19 to discuss the Land Use Tax Change Warrant. The Selectmen 
suggested a compromise in the amount of the yearly cap.   It was decided to change the wording of the Warrant.  
Attorney Sager revised the Warrant to read as follows:  To see if the town will vote to increase per fiscal year cap 
(established at $5000 in 2002) to $10,000, for funds generated from the Land Use Change Tax collected pursuant to 
RSA 79-A:25.  Article 12 of the 2002 annual town meeting allows the Conservation Commission to deposit 50% of the 
Land Use Change Tax received during the fiscal year into the existing Conservation Fund.  The change in the fiscal 
year cap shall take effect April 1, 2019, and shall remain in effect until altered or rescinded by a future vote of the 
town meeting.  Recommended by the Selectmen.  (Majority vote required.) 
    Lloyd Wood stated the average amount of revenue generated each year for the Currant Use Tax is about $24,000.  
This amount varies from year to year but half of this tax goes into the General Fund and half goes into the 
Conservation Fund. 
    Steve Wingate suggested that Kate Nesbit write an article for the Town Meeting explaining what this Warrant 
means and how the Conservation Commission uses these funds to benefit the town.   
It was moved by Steve Wingate to approve the revised Warrant, Ray Everest seconded the motion, vote was 
unanimous. 
 

B. Larry Gil wanted to discuss a draft memo for the record voicing his opinion on the Preliminary Hydrogeological 
Study on the Tuftonboro Landfill.  The memo is attached to the meeting minutes. 

 
C.  Adjourn 

 
It was moved by  Ray Everest and seconded by Larry Gil to adjourn the February 07, 2019 meeting of the Tuftonboro Conservation 
Commission meeting.  All members voted in favor.  Motion carried. 
 
 
There being no further business before the Commission, the meeting adjourned at 6:52 PM. 
 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 

Linda Bean 






